THE ELDERLAW CENTER

11400 WEST OLYMPIC BOULEVARD • NINTH FLOOR • LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90064-1557

TERRY M. MAGADY, ESQ.
PRESIDENT
TEL. (310) 478-6543
FAX (310) 478-6523
E-MAIL tmagady@elderlaw.net

January 28, 2002

The Honorable Chief Robald George and Associate Justices
Supreme Court of California
300 S. Spring Street, 2nd Floor
Los Angeles, CA 90013

Re: Conservatorship of Levitt

Dear Chief Justice George and Associate Justices:

I am writing to urge you to grant certiorari to review the decision of the Court of Appeals in the matter of the Conservatorship of Levitt case. The case involves the guidelines for the trial courts to use in approving attorneys' fees in difficult and hard fought conservatorship cases. I devote a significant part of my time to conservatorships and other matters relating to people who are older or disabled. I am concerned with the court's holding in the Levitt case because the size of the conservatorship estate may to be an overriding factor in the court's determination as to reasonable attorney's fees. I believe that this holding thus may discourage counsel from taking on cases involving egregious abuse but a modest estate.

Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Terry M. Magady

TMM:el

